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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

September 17, 2009
Board Members Present: Members present were Susan Zimmermann (Secretary/Treasurer), Mary Burgess, Lou Manuta, Gregg Collar, Elise Hiller . Members present via conference circuit were Juliana Janson (Chairperson), Diane Browning, and Judith Messenger. Others Present: Linda Maselli (PSC Staff) Angelo Rella (TAF Manager) and Mary Goralski (TAF Analyst).  
1. Juliana Janson, Chairperson, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 12, 2009 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Elise Hiller and seconded by Lou Manuta to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
3. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of April 2009 through June 2009.  He told the Board that the Treasurer (Susan Zimmermann) reviewed a more detailed summary and Susan acknowledged that was so and she was satisfied.  TAF of NY was under budget by about 10% at the end of June and is anticipated to be under budget at the end of the year. There were no questions. A motion was made by Susan Zimmermann and seconded by Mary Burgess to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
4. Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The April 2009 through June 2009 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports and anticipated increases in costs in the future. A motion was made by Elise Hiller and seconded by Gregg Collar to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
5. Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephone Service. He indicated that it is still growing, and that as of the end of July there were 1703 Captel Phones in service. He noted that, as use of Captel increases, there is a decrease in the use of traditional TRS service.

6. The Board discussed the need to fill the position held by the late John Sutphen, representing Small IXCs on the Board. The Board recognized the need for a full Board prior to election of new officers.  As officers are elected annually, elections should take place at the November Board meeting for the new term beginning in January.  Angelo will seek out potential candidates for the vacant position and report back to the Board.
7. Angelo discussed Cost & Revenue Trends. He provided charts which illustrate the continuing trends of decreasing revenues and increasing costs, particularly Lifeline.  The Assessment Ratio has doubled in the last two years.
8. Linda Maselli was asked for a NY PSC update. The Board discussed the NY PSC meeting, in case 09-M-0527, which had taken place on September 16, 2009, concerning Universal Service, the Transition Fund and TAF Funding.  The PSC will provide updates in the future as issues progress. Additionally, the role of the TAF Board in the proceeding was discussed.  Since TAF was created by the PSC to implement PSC initiatives, it was agreed that the TAF Advisory Board’s function will be to act in a technical advisory role and the Board will not be advocating any position on any of the policy issues raised during the proceeding.    
9. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday, November 10, 2009 in Albany in the TAF Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.

10. There being no other business, Lou Manuta made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Susan Zimmermann and approved unanimously by the Board.

